THE ANTARCTICAN SOCIETY

Notice to Members

The Annual Business Meeting of the Antarctican Society will be held in the lecture hall of the National Academy of Sciences, 2101 Constitution Avenue, N.W. at 8:00 p.m. on 30 April 1964. The Business Meeting will hear reports from the officers of the Society, elect officers and four members of the Board of Directors, and discuss such other matters as may be appropriate. Discussion from the floor is invited.

Following the business session, a program presenting the highlights of the 1963-64 season in Antarctica will be presented. Rear Admiral James R. Reedy, USN, will discuss operations, and Dr. Albert P. Crary will cover scientific developments. As was so successfully done at the last meeting, the evening will close with a social hour and refreshments.

The final meeting of the year will be the annual garden party for which Rear Admiral and Mrs. Black have again generously offered the use of their home, Rippon Lodge, Woodbridge, Va. The garden party will be held on 23 May 1964, or in case of rain, on 6 June. Members will be requested, as in the past, to contribute to the cost of food and libations. Families and guests will be most welcome. Complete information will be forwarded when available. In the meantime save the date.

The success of the Antarctican Society depends upon bringing together individuals interested in Antarctica. The Officers of the Society urge members to bring the existence of the Society to the attention of friends and colleagues who would like to share in our programs and who may contribute to our activities.

HENRY M. DATER Secretary-Historian